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_________________________________ 

MINUTES OF THE DECATUR COUNTY 

SOLID WASTE MANAGEMENT BOARD 

Tuesday September 27, 2016 at 6:00 p.m. 

The meeting of the Decatur County Solid Waste Management District Board was called to order by Chairman John 
Richards on Tuesday, September 27, 2016 at 6:00P.M. at the Decatur County Solid Waste Office at 315 S Ireland St, 
Greensburg, IN 47240 
MEMBERS PRESENT: City Councilman Darren Covington, County Councilman Kenny Hooten, County 
Commissioner Rick Nobbe, Westport Town Council Joyce Brindley, Commissioner John Richards 
MEMBERS ABSENT: County Commissioner Jerome Buening. Mayor Dan Manus 
OTHERS PRESENT: Executive Director Brittani Saunders 
APPROVAL OF MINUTES & AUGUST 2016 CLAIMS: Rick Nobbe made a motion to approve August 2016 

Minutes and September 2016 Claims. Kenny Hooten seconded and the motion carried. 
DIRECTORS REPORT: Brittani Saunders 
Brittani presented contract from NuGenesis for disposal of Sharps taken in at the Decatur County Board of Health. 
The price is $850.00 for a 36 month term. Kenny Hooten made a motion to accept the proposal and Joyce Brindley 
seconded and the motion carried. 
Brittani let the board know that Shares is no longer taking the CRT style of TV or computer monitors. Brittani has 
been in contact with several electronic recyclers and was able to locate a company from Indianapolis who could do 
the electronic recycling events. Green Wave Recycling has a charge of $299 pickup/transportation + $89/hour x 3 
Hours= $566.00. Due to the market of CRT monitors there would also be a processing fee for monitors of $0.19 per 
pound. The average TV weighs 70 lbs. so this would be roughly $13.50 per TV and the average computer monitor 
weighs 32 lbs. so roughly $6.00 per computer. Kenny Hooten made a motion to allow Green Wave Recycling to run 
our next electronic recycling event in November. Joyce Brindley seconded and the motion carried. 
OTHER COMMENT: 

Kenny Hooten would like to see about going to every other month meetings. He has asked Brittani to look and see if 
this would be feasible. 

ADJOURN: Next board meeting October 25 at 6:00 p.m. Kenny Hooten made a motion to adjourn with Joyce 

Brindley seconding and the motion carried. 

John Richards, Chairman 

Brittani Saunders, Attest 


